











20th September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Across the school we have had a small number of positive COVID cases and we continue to maintain our hygiene measures with increased handwashing, ventilation and encouraging staff and families to test twice weekly.

When we have a case in school, we follow Norfolk Schools advice and we do not need to notify parents because this does not help reduce transmission however regular testing will.

Children under the age of 18 can still attend school and double vaccinated adults do not need to isolate but this is only applicable if you do not have any symptoms.

Where we are aware of pupils testing positive, they must stay at home and isolate and we will advise the following for the rest of the household even if they are under 18 and double vaccinated:

- Continue with twice weekly LFD tests and it is recommended that this is increased to daily testing for 10 days (children under the age of 11 years will not be undertaking regular LFD testing, however we would encourage their parents to continue regular LFD testing).
- If your LFD test is positive at any point, take a confirmatory PCR test within two days. You must isolate until you have the results of your PCR. If it is positive you must follow isolation requirements, if negative continue with LFD testing. If you do not take a confirmatory PCR or cannot take one within two days you must follow isolation rules.
- If you develop symptoms at any time you must isolate and get a PCR test. You must stay in isolation until you have the result. If your test is negative but you feel unwell follow the MHS guidance here.

We will continue to keep in touch with Norfolk Outbreak Management and advise parents if measures in school need to change at any point.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch with the school.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards

Mrs P Crane Executive Headteacher





